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November 17, 2022

Ryan Thompson
MuckRock News
DEPT MR 103928
263 Huntington Ave 
Boston, MA 02115

Dear Mr. Thompson:

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated October 
19, 2022, in which you are requesting copies of all written communications (including 
but not limited to emails) which were created, written, distributed, facsimiled and or 
electronically transmitted between the dates of May 1st 2022 and one day before 
responsive documents are provided to me in response to this request - regarding, 
whether directly or indirectly, the Veterans and Community Oversight and Engagement 
Board Federal Advisory Committee (aka VCOEB); wherein any one or more of the 
following persons are recipients, senders and/or distributors of said written 
correspondence: Michael Missal.  

Portions of your request was transferred to this office on October 19, 2022, and we
assigned it FOIA Tracking Number 23-00006-FOIA. Please refer to this number 
whenever communicating with VA OIG about your request.

We conducted a search utilizing the search terms within your request as it pertains to 
Michael J. Missal Inspector General of the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs.
However, we were unable to locate any responsive records pertaining to your request.
Therefore, we are providing a no records response.

The records you requested, if they exist, are maintained at the Office of the Secretary 
(OSVA); Office of Assistant Secretary for Management (MGMT); Veterans Experience 
Office (VEO); Office of Asset Enterprise Management (OAEM); VISN 22 - Desert Pacific 
Health Care Network (HCN); Veterans Health Administration (VHA), and/or the VA 
Greater Los Angeles Health Care System (HCS).

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA. See 5 U.S.C. 552(c) 
(2006 & Supp. IV 2010). This response is limited to those records that are subject to the 

Department of Veterans Affairs
Office of Inspector General

Washington, DC  20420
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requirements of the FOIA. This is a standard notification that is given to all our 
requesters and should not be taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, 
exist.

You may appeal the determination made in this response to: Department of Veterans 
Affairs, Office of Inspector General, Office of Counselor (50C), 810 Vermont Avenue 
NW, Washington, DC 20420, or by email to: VAOIGFOIA-Appeals@va.gov, or by fax to: 
(202) 495-5867. If you should choose to make an appeal, your appeal must be sent no
later than ninety (90) calendar days after the date of this letter. Your appeal must
include the assigned FOIA Tracking Number and any reason(s) why you believe the
response was in error. If you choose to appeal only a portion of the determination, you
must specify which part of the determination you are appealing. The appeal should

subject-

Sincerely,

Ruthlee G. Bellamy
Supervisory Government Information Specialist
VA OIG Release of Information Office
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